      Great Abington Parish Council

Clerk: Mrs. PM Harper
17 Lewis Crescent, Great Abington, Cambridge CB21 6AG

An Extra meeting of Great Abington Parish Council was held 
on Wednesday 30th June 2021 in the main hall at Abington Institute

Meeting started at 7.30pm
	Present: Tony Orgee, Jill Carter, Stephen McDonnell, Louise Patten, the Clerk and two members of the public.

29. Apologises- Jane Bowen
30. Councillors to declared interests in items to be discussed – no interests were declared.

31. Open forum for members of the public to raise concerns or make comments – nothing was raised.
32. Planning applications to be considered:
a) Ref: 21/01745/S73 - Cowshed Barn 44C North Road  - S73 removal of conditions 13 (assessment of the existing surface water flood risk) and 14 (scheme for flood resilient /resistant construction) of planning permission 20/04660/FUL (Erection of new detached dwelling to replace existing barn (has class Q prior approval- S/0843/19/PA)) EPS confirms that there is no significant risk from surface water flooding to the proposed development and no mitigation measures are considered necessary to make the development safe and suitable for its proposed use.
I the planning application flooding was not an issue and other consultees were no concerned about this either. Jane Bowen had emailed Councillor prior to the meeting to say that flooding on North Road was not caused by this site.

Councillor unanimously agreed to recommend that the condition be removed. 

b) Appeal against refusal for planning application:
Ref: 20/05001/HFUL - 23 Magna Close - two storey front extension and single and double storey rear extension
On 6th January the Council had considered this application and had recommended supporting it. The District Council felt the proposed front porch would be dominant and over-bearing on the site, although the architect examined other local properties had front gable porches. This structure would be secluded, behind a hedge, therefore the Council wanted to support this application.

Councillors unanimously wanted their existing comments made on 6th January reiterated.
33. Land sale request 32 Mortlock Gardens

SCDC consultation about sale of parcel of land to form a larger garden at 14 Mortlock Gardens.
Councillors unanimously had no objection to the land sale, but suggested the District Council include a covenant to stop further development on the site.

34. CAPALC Membership – renewal of membership - £373.30.
Tony Orgee recommended the membership be renewed which was supported by Jill Carter with the support of all Councillors.
The meeting ended at 7.44pm


	


ALL WELCOME TO ATTEND THIS MEETING.
